Marine Safety Information Bulletin

Commander (s) MSIB Number: 13-19

U.S. Coast Guard Date: November 4, 2019

Sector Mobile Contact: LT Robert Bobuk

1500 15™ Street Phone: (251) 441-5262

Mobile, AL 36615 E-Mail: Robert. T.Bobuk@uscg.mil

SECTOR MOBILE ITV FLEET STATUS

As reminder, July 20, 2020 is the date in which each company is required to have a Certificate of
Inspection (COI) for at least 50 percent of their towing vessel fleet IAW 46 CFR 136.202(b). During this
second cycle, Sector Mobile received less than 20 applications for inspections. Some vessels may have
already been issued (or applied for) COIs from other OCMI zones. Please provide Sector Mobile a roster
with all company vessels including COI status (issued/not issued) and what OCMI zone issued the COI.
Sector Mobile requests information be sent to mobinsp@uscg.mil no later than December 1, 2019.

To minimize delays, 46 CFR 136.210 requires an application for inspection and supporting documentation
be submitted 30 days in advance for an initial COI. Additionally, the inspection shall be scheduled a
minimum of three months prior.

To aid in the process, Sector Mobile has developed Subchapter M checklists outlining the submittal
process and required documentation. To obtain a checklist, please visit our Homeport website.

If there are questions regarding the COI process please contact the Sector Mobile scheduler by email at
mobinsp(@uscg.mil or call 251-441-5262.
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Captain, U. S. Coast Guard
Acting, Officer in Charge Marine Inspections

Please visit us on the internet at http:/homeport.uscg.mil/mobile




